## 2021年度

# 神戸国際中学校 A-I選考

# 英 語

(2021年1月16日実施、50分、200点満点)

#### (注意)

- 1 解答用紙と問題冊子の両方に、必ず受験番号を記入してください。
- 2 全ての問題に解答してください。
- 3 解答は全て解答用紙に記入してください。記入方法を誤ると得点にはならないので、 十分に注意してください。
- 4 試験終了後、解答用紙と問題冊子の両方を提出してください。

### 1 Listening Test

このテストは Section 1 と Section 2 があります。英文は 2 度放送されます。

Section 1	対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを <b>1, 2, 3, 4</b> の中から <b>一つ選び、番号で答えなさい</b> 。
Section 2	英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

#### Section1

- (1) 1 He will call the store next week.
  - 2 He will give the woman his name and phone number.
  - 3 He'll come again next week.
  - 4 He'll buy the shoes at a different store.
- (2) 1 Mexico.
  - 2 France.
  - 3 Italy.
  - 4 Canada.
- (3) 1 He ate breakfast.
  - 2 He didn't wake up early enough.
  - 3 He watched a movie.
  - 4 He couldn't find his keys.
- (4) 1 Five times a year.
  - 2 Twice a year.
  - 3 Once a year.
  - 4 Every month.
- (5) 1 They'll use their skateboards.
  - 2 They'll ride their bikes.
  - 3 They'll walk.
  - 4 They'll take a bus.

#### Section2

- (1) 1 Draws pictures.
  - 2 Practices her guitar.
  - 3 Takes a guitar lesson.
  - 4 Goes downtown.
- (2) 1 Paris.
  - 2 Germany.
  - 3 Rome.
  - 4 London.
- (3) 1 She watches TV too much.
  - 2 She should study more for her tests.
  - 3 She has too many headaches.
  - 4 She might need glasses.
- (4) 1 He made a meal by himself.
  - 2 He helped his mother do the house-cleaning.
  - 3 He studied to become a chef.
  - 4 He watched his mother cook.
- (5) 1 At an elementary school.
  - 2 At a junior high school.
  - 3 At a language school.
  - 4 In Spain.

2 次の(1)から(16)までの( )に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中に番号で答えなさい。	から一つ選び、
(1) A: My name is Yumi. Nice to meet you. B: Nice to meet you, ( ). 1 toe 2 two 3 to 4 too	
(2) My brother ( ) busy yesterday.  1 is 2 are 3 was 4 were	
(3) A: How ( ) will the bus come? B: In five minutes. 1 much 2 many 3 long 4 soon	
(4) Don't be ( ) of making mistakes when you speak English.  1 after 2 afraid 3 affect 4 afford	
(5) This is the captain speaking. This plane is ( ) Kobe Airport.  1 approaching at 2 approaching to 3 approaching in 4 appro	roaching
(6) I am used ( ) up early. I start working at seven every day.  1 to get 2 to getting 3 getting 4 got	
(7) A: Can I use your dictionary? B: ( ) Here you go. 1 No, I can't. 2 Sure. 3 Not at all. 4 Of course not.	
(8) I have a friend ( ) plays the piano very well.  1 who 2 whose 3 whom 4 which	
(9) Would you like something cold ( )?  1 to drink 2 drinking 3 drink 4 drinks	
(10) They enjoy reading books ( ) in English.  1 write 2 wrote 3 written 4 writing	
(11) A: How many times have you ( ) France? B: Three times.	
1 go to 2 went to 3 been to 4 going to	

) you to carry this heavy box for me. (12) It is very kind ( 2 for 1 of 6 on 4 with (13) This car can run ( ) than that one. 1 fast 2 faster 3 fastest 4 more fast (14) A: This is Keiko. May I speak to Ken? ) a message? B: I'm sorry, he is out now. Shall I ( 1 take 2 leave 3 make 4 send )? (15) A: Hello, Ms. Suzuki. I am Dr. Tanaka. What's ( B: I have a headache and runny nose. 2 coming 3 to 4 wrong 1 you (16) Would you take ( ) of the garden while I am away? 1 care 2 up3 breath 4 chance

	(1)から(5)までの会話について、( )に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 のら一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
B:	You look sad. Is there anything wrong? My bag is missing. Where did you lose it?  ( ) No, thank you.
$\frac{1}{2}$	I have no idea.
4	Please join me. Do you?
B: 7	May I help you?  Yes, I like this shirt, but it's too loose. ( )  Yes, of course. Just a moment, please.  Do you have this in a smaller size?  Do you have this in a different color?  Do you have this at a lower price?  Do you have this in a different store?
	Does this bus go to the aquarium?
B: A:	Yes, it does.
	I'd be glad to.
ъ. 1	Could you tell me when to get off?
$\frac{1}{2}$	Could you tell me where to get on.
3	Could you tell me which bus to take?
4	Could you tell me the way to the airport?
(4) A:	I think this chair is good to put in my room.
B:	Yes, this type is very popular. The price is also reasonable.
A:	OK, then I will take this one. (
В:	Friday next week is possible.
1	Do you accept credit cards?
2	Would you give me a discount?
3	Are you open 24 hours?
4	When can you deliver it?
(5) A:	Would you like another piece of cake?
B:	No, thanks.
A:	Are you sure? ( )
B:	Well, just a small one, please.
1	Don't be late.
2	Don't eat too much.
3	Don't hold back.

4 Don't count on me.

4	次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように( )内の語句を並べかえ、( )内で 2番目と4番目にくるものの記号を答えなさい。ただし、文のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字になっています。
(1)	彼らはとてもじょうずに泳ぐことができます。 (ア are イ they ウ to エ able オ swim) very well.  2番目 4番目  very well.
(2)	これは私たちを楽しませてくれるゲームです。 (アis イagame ウthis エ makes オ us カ which) happy.  2番目 4番目 happy.
(3)	そのとき、私は自分の部屋で本を読んでいました。 (アwas イin ウreading エI オ my カ a book ) room then.  2番目 4番目 room then.
(4)	わたしは駅で彼女に会ってとても驚きました。 (ア her イ surprised ウ was エ very オ see カ to ) at the station.  2番目 4番目 I ローローローローローローローローローローローローローローローローローローロー
(5)	わたしたちは3時間ずっとテニスをしました。 (ア tennis イ kept ウ for エ playing オ three) hours.  2番目 4番目 We  hours.
(6)	母は古い建物を訪れることに興味を持っています。 (ア visiting イ is ウ in エ interested オ my mother カ old) buildings.  2番目 4番目  buildings.
(7)	少年は熊を見るとすぐに逃げ出しました。 As (アa bear イas ウ the boy エ saw オ soon), he ran away.  2番目 4番目 As
(8)	母は1年に3回ロンドンへへ行きます。 My(ア to London イ three ウ mother エ times オ goes カ a year)  2番目 4番目 My

(9)	わ	たしば	はあなた	にその	の本を	読ん	でもらい	たい	です	0
	I (	アth	e book	1 y	ou J	ウ to	エ war	nt オr	ead	).
			2番	目		4番	▤			
	Ι									
(10)	あ	れはな	よんてす	てきれ	なドレ	/スな/	んでし。	t う。		
	( )	アaイ	isウ	dress	エ v	vhat	オ tha	t カ	nice	;)!
			2番目			4番目				
										!

最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

### **Enjoy Shopping ONLINE!**

### Food Market will start ONLINE SHOPPING

### Very Soon!

Why don't you save money at *Food Market*?

We are going to start ONLINE SHOPPING on March 1.

You can order your items at any time. We are open 24 hours, 365 days.

You can choose either delivery or pick up.

Your orders will be ready to be delivered or picked up two days after placing your orders.

Food Market online offers most products and brands which you would find in a store near your house; including fresh meat and fish, fruit, and vegetables.

Why don't you join Food Market Club?

If you are a member of Food Market Club,

you can get 10% discount for all your shopping.

(1)	Whe	en you buy food ONLINE, [			
	1	you must go to the store and pick it up.			
	2	you must be at home and wait for delivery.			
	3	you will either wait for delivery or go to the store to pick it up.			
	4	you need to pay some money for delivery.			
(2)	Foo	od Market Club members are happy [			
	1	because they can join the <i>Food Market Club</i> party.			
	2	2 because they can save money.			
	3	B because they can work 365 days in a year.			
	4	because they can find a store near their houses.			
(3)	If you buy food and drinks for a party held on April 15, [				
	1	l you can place an order on April 14.			
	2	2 you can place an order on that day.			
	3	Byou can place an order on April 11.			
	4	4 you can place an order 24 hours, 365 days.			
(4)	This information shows that [				
	1	l many kinds of products are on sale.			
	2	2 online market will open in April.			
	3	3 they will close online stores.			
	4	they are the members of <i>Food Market Club</i> .			

[6] 次のメールの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1、2、3、4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Kyoko3579@kis-net.com

To: John and Jane White<<u>jjcottage@pmail.com</u>>

Date: April 20, 2020 10:20

Dear John and Jane.

Thank you very much for your kind e-mail showing concern\* for our health during this pandemic\*. I am glad to let you know that we are all OK. Of course, the COVID-19 outbreak\* is a serious concern for all of us. Until the virus\* gets under control, we should be careful about how we live and how we meet people as much as possible. I think it is a very painful and stressful time for everyone.

John and Jane, my good friends, this is a very difficult time for us to face this serious problem, and I would like to share this song with you. I will attach\* its YouTube link below. You may know this song by Kyu Sakamoto, which was called 'Sukiyaki' in your country. It is a song with a message about getting over those difficulties you have by looking up to the sky with tearful eyes. I hope that all of us will be able to get through this tough time without any harm. Please take good care of yourselves, and please keep your loved ones safe and healthy.

https://youtu.be/C35DrtPlUbc?list=PLK3P2b5RVfL\_q1S7Cyq6q52\_60DHjJQAu

Best wishes,

Kyoko

From: John and Jane White<<u>jicottage@pmail.com</u>>

To: Kyoko3579@kis-net.com

Date: April 20, 2020 20:22

Hello, Kyoko. First of all, I must tell you that America loved Kyu Sakamoto!!! He was a super star in the early 1960's because his song was very upbeat\*. If I remember correctly\*, he sang it both in Japanese and in English here in America. Kyu sold over 13 million records in the U.S.A. It is surprising that his song *Sukiyaki* made it to the top of the charts, and it became the best song of 1963. This means that he is part of American history. Thank you for sending this song. It has been a very long time since Jane and I have heard it! Jane started to cry when the video started to play!! She said that it brought back many memories\*! Thanks. Say hello to your family for us.

With much love,

John and Jane

From: Kyoko3579@kis-net.com

To: John and Jane White<jjcottage@pmail.com>

Date: April 23, 2020 18:32

Dear John and Jane,

Thank you very much for your quick reply. I am surprised to find that you know a lot about Kyu. He was really missed when he was killed suddenly in a plane crash\*, because we had liked his powerful songs and warm smile so much. I am very happy that I could share this song with you. It also gave us much encouragement\* at the time of the Great East Japan Earthquake in 2011. I really hope that your family will be in good health.

All the best,

Kyoko

注)	pandemic: 病気の世界	的流行	outbreak: (伝	≒染病など⊄	つ)突発的な発生
	virus: ウイルス	concern: 心	、配、不安	attach: 渤	が付する
	upbeat: 快活な	correctly: 1	ELく	memory:	記憶、思い出
	plane crash: 航空機事	故	encourageme	ent: 激励、	励まし

- (1) What is the present problem?
  - 1 YouTube.
  - 2 The corona virus.
  - 3 The hit chart of America.
  - 4 The Great East Japan Earthquake.
- (2) What did Kyoko share with John and Jane?
  - 1 An address.
  - 2 An encouragement.
  - 3 A Japanese song.
  - 4 A CD.
- (3) What did John know a lot about?
  - 1 A Japanese singer.
  - 2 A Japanese picture.
  - 3 A Japanese city.
  - 4 A Japanese movie.
- (4) What was Kyoko's hope for John, Jane and their family? She wanted them to be ( ).
  - 1 honest
  - 2 powerful
  - 3 good
  - 4 healthy

[7] 次の英文は、大西洋で沈没事故にあった「タイタニック号」の物語です。あとの問いに対する 答えとして、最も適切なものを1、2、3の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

#### Miss Evans on the *Titanic*

On a beautiful afternoon in April, 1912, the *Titanic* started on its first journey, from England to America. It was scheduled\* to arrive in New York in seven days.

The *Titanic* was one of the biggest ships ever built. About 2,200 people were on this ship. Everything in it was new and clean. Everyone was enjoying the journey.

On the fifth day it got colder and colder. There were some icebergs around the *Titanic*. Icebergs are dangerous to ships. Only a part of an iceberg shows above the water, and most of it is under the water.

Late that night a man watching for icebergs saw a very big one near the ship. He shouted, "Icebergs ahead!" But it was too late. The ship hit the iceberg and began to sink slowly into the sea.

All the people had to leave the ship quickly. The women and children were the first to get into the lifeboats. But one woman was left behind. She came up to the side of the ship and shouted, "Oh, please, please make room\* for me. My children are down there in that boat. I must go with them!"

"There's no more room here," someone in the boat shouted back. Her little son and daughter heard her and began to cry, "Mother! Mother!" No one knew what to do.

Suddenly\* a young woman sitting near the poor children stood up and said, "I'll go back to the ship. I'm not married. I don't have any children."

There was no time to lose. The young woman went back to the ship, and the children's mother got into the lifeboat. Soon after that, the *Titanic* went down under the water.

The young woman's name was Miss Evans. She was going home to Boston. No more is known about her. That night about 1,500 people lost their lives. Miss Evans was one of them.

- 注) was scheduled to ~: ~する予定だった room: 空間、場所 suddenly: 突然に
- (1) Where was the ship going?
  - 1 To Boston.
  - 2 To England.
  - 3 To New York.
- (2) Why are icebergs dangerous to ships?
  - 1 Because most of them are under the water.
  - 2 Because they are very cold.
  - 3 Because they are too close to each other.

- (3) What did the people on the ship have to do when it hit an iceberg?
  - 1 They had to leave the ship quickly.
  - 2 They had to ask for help quickly.
  - 3 They had to make another ship quickly.
- (4) Why did Miss Evans give up staying in the lifeboat?
  - 1 Because she was old.
  - 2 Because she had no husband nor children.
  - 3 Because she was busy.
- **8** 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを、3 語以上の英文で解答欄に書きなさい。 文の最初にくる語は、大文字にしなさい。
- (1) Is English interesting to you?
- (2) Can you skate?
- (3) What is your favorite color?
- (4) When do you watch TV?
- (5) What do you do in your free time?